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Thank you to everyone who attended our annual resident welcome 
event, celebrating the addition of Linda Chow (PGY1) and 
Shannan Hamel (PGY1) to our program. 

Congratulations to Dr. Johnna MacCormick and Dr. Matthew 
Bromwich  who have recently won awards for their clinical and 
entrepreneurial work. Dr. MacCormick was awarded a CHEO 
Shining Star Improvement and Innovation award along with 
the Expanded Hearing Clinical team for their work in hearing 
screening for congenital CMV. Dr. Matthew Bromwich received the  
David E. Mitchell Award of Distinction from the Manning 
Foundation for his innovative work with SHOEBOX audiometry.

We are would also like to congratulate and bid a fond farewell to 
Emily Greevy, who has proudly become a Registered Nurse and will 
be moving to a new position in the CHEO Emergency Department 
later this month. You will be missed!
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upcoming events
Oct 11 – ENT Resident Dine & 
Learn - Nystagmus 
Dr. Danny Lelli and Dr. Darren Tse 
Dolsot cafe, 512 Bank Street, 730pm

Oct 12 – Farewell Dinner for  
Emily Greevy 
CRAFT Beer Market, 975 Bank Street 
7:30 PM. RSVP by October 9, 2018

Oct 26 – CHEO ENT/Audiology 
Bowling Night 
Merivale Bowling Centre,  
1916 Merivale Rd, Nepean ON 
RSVP by October 12, 2018

Nov 15 – Journal Club 
DiVino Wine Studio, 225 Preston 
Street, Ottawa ON 
6:30 PM. RSVP by November 5, 2018

Dec 13 – Save the Date! ENT 
Annual Christmas Party 
Restaurant 18

grand rounds
Oct 3 – Laryngeal Trauma 
Dr. Idris Samad, PGY3

Oct 10 – American Academy 
Meeting - No Grand Rounds

Oct 17 – Post Operative 
Management in Total 
Thyroidectomy 
Dr. André Lé, PGY4

Oct 24 – Meet the New Dean:  
Dr. Bernard Jasmin

Oct 31 – Physician Wellness 
Dr. Caroline Gérin-Lajoie 
Department of Psychiatry

Above: The Department of Otolaryngology – Head & Neck Surgery at our Resident 
Welcome night at CRAFT Beer Market!

Highlights of the month



MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

descriptions
Top: From left to right, Dr. Kristina 
Pulkki (PGY4), Dr. Hussain 
Alsaffar, and Dr. Laurie McLean at 
our resident welcome party.

Middle: ENT Residents enjoy 
some spicy indian food and some 
even spicier teaching at our Dine & 
Learn session at Flavours of Kerala

Bottom Left: Dr. Mark Bastianelli 
(PGY5) with his son John 
Francesco

Bottom Right: Dr. Idris Samad 
(PGY3), Dr. Sam Olsen (PGY1 
Pediatrics), Dr. Ryan Rourke, and 
Dr. Michael Odell destroying the 
competition at Shannon Kingsley’s 
breast cancer research golf 
tournament

departmental 
questionnaire
We will now be featuring one of 
the members of our Department 
every month! If you haven’t already 
done so, please fill out the brief, 
3-question questionnaire below 
for inclusion in upcoming issues. It 
should only take a few minutes.

https://goo.gl/kgxyTE
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descriptions
Top Left: The Expanded Hearing 
Clinical Team and their Shining 
Star award for their work on 
congenital CMV screening. 
Featured on the right is Dr. Johnna 
MacCormick.

Top Right: Program Director  
Dr. Hussain Alsaffar and Program 
Administrator Sara McMartin

Middle: Dr. Hussain Alsaffar 
teaching medical students at the 
Surgical Education and Discovery 
Program (SEAD).

Bottom Left: Dr. Shannan Hamel 
(PGY1) and Dr. Linda Chow 
(PGY1), our amazing new first year 
residents!

Bottom Right: Debbie Hogan, our 
esteemed research coordinator, 
and Dr. Jean-Phillipe Vaccani at 
our resident welcome day.

contact us
Have something you would like 
to have included in the upcoming 
Newsletter? Contact the editors at 
kevan.lu@gmail.com or at  
kristina.pulkki@gmail.com
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